
From: Engineering Cognitive Research Laboratory
Subject: Seeking engineering graduate student participants for NSF CAREER study: Please forward to MS/PhD engineering

students in your program
Date: Tuesday, September 6, 2022 10:00:48 AM

Hello! 

  

My name is Dr. Catherine Berdanier. I am an Assistant Professor in Mechanical Engineering
at Penn State. I have been awarded an NSF CAREER grant to study the experiences of
current engineering graduate students over time in an effort to understand graduate
student attrition and persistence in engineering. We are collecting longitudinal data using
text-message survey methods, following participants over time. 

  

This research is conducted via very short surveys through text message on your cell phone. If
you agree, and we select you for this study based on screening criteria, you will receive very
short surveys on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays. Monday and Wednesday surveys will
take approximately 30 seconds. Weekly, monthly, and end-of-term (December, May, August)
surveys on Fridays will take 1 to 3 minutes.  

  

If you are interested in participating in this study, please complete the online survey link
below. The second page of the survey is the informed consent section, which includes more
information regarding the study, including measures taken to protect confidentiality, and you
will be able to download the full informed consent document.  

  

[Link to Participant Interest Survey] 

  

Consecutive participation will be rewarded with a $10 Amazon.com gift card each
month of participation (missing fewer than 2 Monday/Wednesday surveys or 1 Friday survey
each month). In addition, participants who complete each of the monthly surveys and
semesterly surveys each term (December, May, August) will be entered in a drawing for one
of three $50 Amazon.com gift cards at the end of each term.  

  

Although you have the option to be removed from our study at any time, ideally participants
would remain in the study for a year, at which point we will reach out to see if you would be
interested in continuing your participation. Longitudinal data is extremely valuable to our
research, so participants continuing in a second year will be entered into an additional drawing
for an additional $50 Amazon.com gift card.  

  

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpennstate.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_bmCHWTk8ENoRscC&data=05%7C01%7Cme-academic%40jhu.edu%7C341e3c855c284910e83108da90102086%7C9fa4f438b1e6473b803f86f8aedf0dec%7C0%7C0%7C637980696475125164%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xh5INP%2FsEXl9f7vEvHAcR%2B3GwUF6Du%2FdNp6quLT1SeE%3D&reserved=0


If you have any questions about the study or how the data will be used, feel free to contact me
at our lab group email (ecrl@me.psu.edu) or my university email address (cgb9@psu.edu) and
we will answer any questions you have. This study has been approved by the Penn State
University IRB. 

  

Thank you for considering participation in this important study.  

  

Catherine Berdanier, PhD. 

Assistant Professor of Mechanical Engineering 

Shuman Family Early Career Professor of Mechanical Engineering 

Pennsylvania State University 

Director of the Engineering Cognitive Research Laboratory (ECRL)  
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